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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

1.      How many children aged 10 and 11 were given a caution for an indictable offence (non motoring) in each of the following calendar years (i) 2008, (ii) 2012 and if possible (iii) 2013.

2.      For each of the last two calendar years data you hold please provide a breakdown of these cautions by the sex of the child and by each individual type of offence by the Home Office coding for that offence.

NOTE: I have the data for 2009, 2010 and 2011 as it was published in table S3.7(A) Persons cautioned for indictable offences, sex and age. What I require is similar, comparable data for 2008, 2012 and 2013 if possible. I have looked on your website but been unable to find comparable data as the time frame and the age range is different. Please note that I require calendar year data and cautions specifically to children aged 10 and 11.

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice holds the information that you have asked for and I am pleased to provide this to you.
The number of offenders aged 10 to 11 cautioned for indictable offences, by offence type, offence and gender in England and Wales from 2008 to 2013 (latest available) can be viewed in the table included with this letter. 

Overall crime and proven offending by young people is down, and fewer young people are entering the criminal justice system. But for those young people that are committing crimes it's right that the most serious or persistent are sentenced to custody, and those that commit violent offences face tough sentences.

The Government is clear that serious offences should always be brought to court. To ensure that there is increased public confidence in the justice system, last year we announced changes to police guidance on cautions. This revised guidance states simple cautions should not be given for certain serious offences or to repeat offenders unless there are exceptional circumstances and a senior police officer, as well as the CPS for certain cases, has agreed that a caution should be administered. 

You can find out more about information held for the purposes of the Act by reading some guidance points we consider when processing a request for information, attached at the end of this letter. 
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act, available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents. 
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